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AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 

November 2015 

 
 

“O LORD our Lord, how excellent is thy name in all the earth! who hast set thy 
glory above the heavens.”  Psalm 8:1. Greetings in the precious name of the Lord 
Jesus Christ. 

 
Our services at the Bambara Primary School continue to go well.  Even though 

we are small in number, we are thankful for the spirit of unity and peace that abides with 
us as we worship.  Our regular Gospel distribution in the community is also continuing 
and we remain thankful for the privilege to propagate the message of grace in our area, 
even though there is the appearance of little concern or interest in the things of the 
Lord.  “And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint 
not.”  Galatians 6:9. 

 
Bro. Norman Malu has written to inform me that he will be leaving on the 2nd of 

December for the highlands.  He plans to visit as many of the Lord’s churches as he is 
able, as well as attend the scheduled conference.  The Lord willing, he plans to be in 
the Highlands for several weeks, and his family is expected to be able to join him there 
for a visit with both of their families.  There are several men in the church at Port 
Moresby who will take over the services for him while he is away.  Your prayers are 
much appreciated for him and all of the brethren in Papua New Guinea. 

 
Several of the brethren there have also written to say that rainfall has returned to 

the Highlands, which has caused rejoicing and thankfulness for answered prayer.  It will 
take several months before food gardens will again be producing vegetables.       
 

Thank you for your prayers, love, encouragement, and support for the Lord’s 
work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 


